Three Selectmen and Secretary present.

The Selectmen met with Gordon Burns at 7:00 pm with police chief and fire chief present for the purpose of discussing special coverages involving volunteer workers for Workers' Compensation. The two chiefs had certain conditions to be clarified. Mr. Burns assured that everyone is covered whether they work one hour or one thousand hours anytime while on duty. He promised a letter to follow backing his remarks.

The Selectmen met at 8:00 pm with Elaine Lyons, Exec. Director of St. Joseph Community Services, Inc., to clarify the need for these services to the residents of New Boston, which are to supply noon meals to senior citizens, the meals being served in Goffstown, N. H. New Boston has been billed \$400 for its participation during the year 1980. This amount was not budgeted, but the Selectmen will pay the bill using the Dr. William Dodge Poor Relief Fund.

The engineers for the Frey Commercial building, accompanied by John Bunting, fire Dept., presented maps and plans of the building to the Selectmen. The building comes under the new Fire Code, which the engineers have agreed to conform.

Fire Chief, James Dodge, asked the Selectmen for an appointment of a new Fire Ward to replace Rodney Towne who has moved from town.

George St. John (Jr.) general manager of Wildwood Campground, asked permission to hold a dance on August 29 from 8:00 pm to 12:30 0m at the campground under a tent in the Recreation Field with Dwight Davis's band. He explained that the intention is mainly for entertainment for his campers, but to make the project more included that the invite the public, limiting the sale of tickets to approximately 300. Chief Ballou suggested they him two police officers, to which Mr. St. John agreed.

Mr. St. John volunteered to install 4 chemical toilets to lighten the load on the campground facilities. He said there is amply parking area on the grounds, therefore there is no need for any parking on the road. He expects to hire a parking attendant. He was made aware that he would be responsible for any additional cost of clean-up along road if necessary, and also for the cost of extra police service if necessary. Mr. St. John agreed to all terms. The Selectmen agreed to approx submit the permit, with the approval of Police Chief Ballou. Chief Ballou set the fee for police coverage at \$7 per hour per man. The Selectmen felt a Security Deposit of \$100 would be in order with any balance to be returned.

Later in the evening, the remaining four members of the St. John family came down to question some of the specifications agreed upon by George St. John. It was agreed that two chemical toilets would be sufficient. Also the sale of tickets might exceed the 300 limit by 25 or so. The Selectmen found this to be no problem.

Scott & Lynn Perkins applied for & building permit. They acked for special consideration to be allowed to start building, being as the property has not as yet been sub-divided and approved. The sub-division is scheduled before the Palming Board in September causing them to lose several good construction months. The Selectmen approved the permit. Other building permits approved to: Joel Sletten, Samuel Miller, The Kingdom, Thomas O'Brien and Frey Associates. A Pistol Permit renewal was makemit issued to Francis Donovan.